
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE DECEMBER 6, 2011 

PROCLAMATION REQUEST 
FAMILY LITERACY DAY – JANUARY 27, 2012 

Recommendation 

The City Clerk recommends: 
 
 1) That January 27, 2012 be proclaimed as “Family Literacy Day”; and 
 

2) That the proclamation be posted on the City’s website and published on the City Page 
Online. 

 
Contribution to Sustainability 
 
N/A 
 
Economic Impact 
 
N/A 
 
Communications Plan 
 
The Corporate Communications Department posts proclamations issued by the City on the City’s 
website under “Events – Proclamations” and on the City Page Online. 

Purpose 

To respond to the request received from the President of ABC Life Literacy Canada. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

The correspondence received from the president of ABC Life Literacy Canada, dated November 
7, 2011 is attached.  (Attachment 1) 
 
Family Literacy Day is a national awareness initiative created by ABC Life Literacy Canada in 
1999 and held annually on January 27 to raise awareness of the importance of reading and 
engaging in other literacy-related activities as a family.  This initiative encourages families to 
spend 15 minutes daily thus improving a child’s literacy skills and can also help parents improve 
their skills as well.  Vaughan Council has previously granted this proclamation request. 
 
The proclamation request meets the City’s Proclamation Policy, as follows: 
 
“That upon request, the City of Vaughan issue Proclamations for events, campaigns or other 
similar matters: 
 

(i) which are promoted by any organization that is a registered charity pursuant to 
Section 248 of the Income Tax Act”.  ABC Life Literacy Canada is a registered 
charity”. 



Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2020/Strategic Plan 
 
This report supports the strategic priorities established by Vaughan Vision 2020, in particular 
“Enhance and Ensure Community Safety, Health and Wellness”. 
 
Regional Implications 
 
N/A 

Conclusion 

Staff is recommending that January 27, 2012 be proclaimed as “Family Literacy Day” and that the 
proclamation be posted on the City’s website and published on the City Page Online. 

Attachments 

Attachment 1: Correspondence from the president of ABC Life Literacy Canada, dated 
November 7, 2011 

Report prepared by: 

Connie Bonsignore, Administrative Assistant to the City Clerk 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 
Jeffrey A. Abrams 
City Clerk 

 
 






